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2. INFORMATION

2.1
Members will recall that last year Standards for England launched an Annual Return. The purpose of the Annual Return is to provide Standards Committees with an opportunity to provide information to Standards for England about their activities and arrangements for supporting high standards of ethical conduct.

2.2
This year Standards for England has provided Monitoring Officers with a preview of the questions to be asked to allow time for consultation with the Committee.  A copy of the questions and guidance is attached at Appendix A. The preview shows the Annual Return in its entirety. Standards for England has indicated that, depending on the circumstances of the Authority, not all the questions will need answering. The final questionnaire will be completed online and only the relevant questions will be displayed. At the time of writing the online version had not been received.
2.3
Standards for England has advised that this year their approach to the questionnaire has been slightly different. Using information from last year’s responses they have designed a “tick box” questionnaire, with the intention of making the return quicker and easier to complete. There is still an opportunity to provide additional information. The rationale behind this is that additional information will only be required when the activity being described is not included in the list provided. It is hoped that this will allow Standards for England to identify good practice more easily and to share it with others.
2.4
Members should be aware that copies of the Annual Return are sent to the Audit Commission for use as part of the “Use of Resources, Key Lines of Enquiry” assessments. The responses will, therefore count towards this Council’s final Use of Resources Assessment.

2.5
It has been confirmed that the submission dates for the Annual Returns will run from 1st April to 16th April. 


3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

The preview questionnaire has been issued for consultation with the Standards Committee.
4.
POLICY IMPLICATIONS

None
5.
USE OF RESOURCES

         None
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PURPOSE OF REPORT





To consult with the Standards Committee on the preparation of a response to the Standards for England Annual Return.


	





6.	RECOMMENDATION





That the Standards Committee considers its response to the Standards for England Annual Return.


	








